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Report of the Programs and Services Committee

 January 2009 ARRL Board Meeting

The committee has been in monitor mode following completion of the year-long Section Governance survey reported to the board in July. Actions approved as a result of that report have been implemented or are in the works. Two of our advisory committees have been busy since July. Contest Advisory Committee has concluded study of the technological leap of CW Skimmer and its impact on contesting.  This innovation machine-decodes multi-channel cw and displays station callsigns on a bandmap with data much more apropos to the particular station’s receive capabilities than internet spotting. The VHF/UHF Advisory Committee has done extensive work in proposing changes to the EME competition rules, categorization of rovers and other issues of interest to the VHF+ contesting community.  Much as we await the upswing of sunspots, DXAC has been idle from taskings but may soon be looking at possible additional defining criteria for “parent” entities.   

Two new items relating to VHF band planning have come to the committee for consideration.  

PSC met in-person 16 July just prior to the summer board meeting.  Other committee concerns have been addressed via the PS-COM reflector. And as usual we will meet in the W1AW attic Thursday prior to board deliberations. My thanks to the current committee and especially its new members for completion of the complex Section Governance study. Our active involvement in Hq. affairs is likely to pick up again as per the discussion below of issues within various departments.

The Programs and Services Committee is charged with a broad range of responsibilities including recommending program priorities and evaluating current and developing services within the Membership and Volunteer Program Department. The PSC is also responsible for overview of Education activities, W1AW, and advising the CEO on the Volunteer Examiner and Volunteer Professional programs.  
A.
Membership and Volunteer Programs

1. Membership Services

As mentioned in July MVP stands to significantly advance its services and capabilities as more IT-reliant ideas are implemented through our website. We are encouraged by progress on the website redesign with Fathom and staff workareas. This should both directly and indirectly accomplish bringing those ideas to fruition. The PSC chair was phone interviewed by Fathom as part of the process. 2009 budgeting for another IT person is welcome news as well.  Excitement amongst the membership for the new Triple Play WAS award seems especially high and should bolster an already-snowballing new clientele for Logbook of the World, the only method available to claim Triple Play credits. 

DXCC 

The aggravatingly long DXCC application turnaround time which has been with us for years, has been trimmed to a month! This has been noticed and appreciated by the DX community. Digital DXCC applications and other improvements promise to maintain this result even as activity is poised to pick up with sunspots.

Contest
CAC has concluded its studies of remote operations and CW Skimmer.  Categories in the EME contest remain huge in comparison to the number of entrants. VUAC has addressed that in its report, and contest manager Sean Kutzko KX9X has ideas.
2.   Field  Services

SM Governance actions

Revamping of the Section Manager election process to include a standard nominating form, as well as a package of informational particulars of the job description and related issues was directed by the board in July 2008 at Minute 25. This is successfully implemented. Staff continues to review SM Governance survey responses for ideas to consider implementing. We will liase with the A&F committee regarding any modifications to the total section budget amount and/or recalculation of the distribution formula for same.    Establishment of an online database and toolbox for OOs in filing reports (Minute 28, July 2008) remains in the queue for implementation by the IT/web team.

ARES and EmComm

With last summer’s hurricane season as well as more time in discussion with the field and at conferences, Dennis Dura K2DCD has some new ideas regarding the most effective ways to accomplish the mission outlined in the NERPC report. Our upcoming pre-board meeting will devote considerable time to hearing from and working with Dennis in finding best solutions. 

PSC will continue to monitor ongoing work with Red Cross to establish procedures that provide sufficient data for them to confidently accept our volunteer efforts without infringing unnecessarily on our members’ privacy.

B.  Education
Testing Integrity
There is concern that some ARECC testing procedures allow passage of our tests without much of the benefit of our course material or mentoring program. PSC will be monitoring efforts by Debra Johnson K1DMJ and Dennis Dura K2DCD to tighten up procedures.
C.     W1AW

Listenership to W1AW bulletins is shrinking. PSC is looking at the best ways to utilize this flagship resource throughout the day and year.

D.      VEC

ARRL VEC acceptance of online field-entered VE test results is imminent, and will provide enhanced license turnaround times.

Concerns with the July 2008 Extra Class question pool’s size and complexity have largely been allayed. No notable complaints have been received from the field. 

E.     MEDIA RELATIONS
While this department reports to the CEO, PSC has particular interest in the upcoming “PR 101” online course for section-level PIOs and others. We will be receiving an update on this from Allen Pitts W1AGP at our meeting just prior to the July board session.
F.     SILENT KEY DATABASE

At Minute 34, July 2008 it was VOTED that the ARRL will partner with the VanityHQ.com website to get the ARRL Silent Key data that was published in QST included in the VanityHQ website history project in an electronically searchable format. While this was not a PSC motion the concept had been discussed by the committee. It appears there may be some issues with follow-through from or with VanityHQ in establishing agreements to effect this data flow. The committee will monitor this.
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